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	FRVPC Meeting 

Secretary Minutes - APPROVED
Submitted by: Lisa A. Schroeder
Date: March 20, 2013
Time:  7:00 pm

Location: Barrington Hills Riding Center

	

	Meeting called by:
	Judy Freeman
	Type of meeting:
	March 2013 

Sponsor Meeting

	Submitted By: Lisa A. Schroeder  *Those highlighted attended

	Attendees:

Member Sponsors

Susan Ahern

  Judy Freeman
 Ingrid Pavilanis

Amy Barrett 

  Tedd Gagen

 Regina Sabatini
Laura Clarke

   Leah Collister Lazarri

 Lisa Schroeder
Stuart Clarke

   Vicki Kelly
 Dawn Stavropoulos
Maria Stowe
   Jackie Knoop
 Kristen Thorson
Shawn Comstock

   Fred McMorris

 Jeff Tovar

Stephanie Doubek
   Barb McMorris

 Mike Zachar

Lauren Foos

   Nancy Mesic

 Kathy Zachar

Members

Joseph Ahern

Pam Domanski 

Terry Freeman

Peter Lazzari

Sherry Rowlett
Kim Tovar

Scott Barrett

Bill Domanski

Tracy Gilman
Tina McMorris

Jeff Rowlett

Jim Wischmeyer

Tracy Hodgson-Beam

Chris Doubek

Michael Gilman

Michael McMorris

Tom Sabatini

Lisa Zinck

Ed Beam

Gayle Heiring

Lisa Halloran

Joanne Mulvey
Steve Schroeder

John Zinck

Maggie Bogue

Gary Eberhart

Lisa Hamiel
Robert Mulvey

Josefina Soto

Ross Bogue

Megan Mosier

Richard Hamiel

Edie O’Brien

Inocencio Soto

Tim Buckley

Christina Fetzer

Alicia Kalinich

Monica Prettyman
Mike Stavropoulos

Erin Cotter

Chad Fetzer

Kyle Kalinich

Michael Prettyman

Andy Thorson

 Oliver Cotter

Doug Foos

Dennis Kelly

Jennifer Rousseau

 Melissa Timberlake

Greg Fern

Rick Vines

Steve Knoop

Jacques Rousseau

 James Timberlake



	Also present were: Chuck and Maureen Prettyman.

Judy Freeman called meeting to order at 7:00 pm:
Review Minutes 

The December 2012 minutes were distributed for approval. Kristen motioned for approval and Nancy seconded, the minutes were approved by voice vote.
2013 Calendar 
Judy distributed and reviewed the Club’s 2013 activities including national, regional and club level events. 
Ratings Update

Judy distributed and reviewed the Club members’ newly achieved HM ratings.
Annual Meeting Update

Kristen and Lisa reported on their attendance at the U.S. Pony Club Annual Meeting in January. They noted that National Pony Club presented key initiatives regarding: (i) treatment of concussions; and (ii) membership drive due to recent declining membership totals. Discussion ensued.
Treasurer’s Report 

Maria distributed the Club’s financial statements and reviewed the accounts. She reported that the Club has over $28,000 in net income.  There was extended discussion regarding the 2013 budget approved at the December 2012 meeting. Tedd discussed her perceived discrepancy in the 2012 budget versus 2012 actuals.  Discussion ensued.  Judy noted that, pursuant to Club policy, a sponsor vote was necessary to ratify three expenses over $500 that exceeded the prior approved budget in the following categories: (i) Horse Trials; (ii) Legal and Professional; and (iii) Ratings (all three collectively, the “Line Items”).  Kristen moved and Kathy seconded for sponsor approval of the three Line Items reviewed at the meeting.  The three Line Items were approved by hand vote (with Tedd, Dawn and Leah dissenting). 
Park District Board Advisory Report
Mike, in his role as Barrington Hills Park District (“Park District”) liaison, reported on the Park District Board discussions, including:

· Impact of Equine Virus on the community; and
· Use of Park Board funds to improve the footing in the indoor arena, noting the improvements would begin after July 4, 2013.

Discussion ensued.

Sponsor Committee Report

Judy reported that the Sponsor Committee raised $35,000 in 2012, and had set an ambitious goal of $40,000 for 2013.  Dawn is currently preparing Press Kits.  Stephanie discussed the possibility of creating a restaurant guide (including exclusive coupons to participating restaurants) to distribute to Horse Trials participants.  Judy also noted she was working on an incentive to offer free use of a golf cart with a sponsor donation (the amount is to be determined, but likely approximately $3,000).

Capital Committee

Judy stated the members of the Capital Committee include Chuck, Vicki, Judy and Nancy. She explained the Committee’s efforts regarding the Club’s long-term sustainability efforts concerning, among other things, the forest preserve and zoning protection. She explained how the Club is vital to this initiative. She noted that the Committee plans to partner with the Barrington Hills Riding Club and Park District representatives to discuss future efforts and ideas. The Committee will provide a status report at an upcoming meeting.
PR Activities

Chuck and Lisa reported on the Club’s public relations initiatives. Chuck explained the importance of protecting the Club’s image in the community. Lisa noted that the Club was recently featured in the Barrington Hills Life magazine. Stephanie also noted CS magazine’s interest in publishing an article on the Club’s Horse Trials and will work with Jackie to follow up on the magazine’s interest. 
C Study

Tracy discussed upcoming C Study opportunities. The upcoming session on March 30 (Nutrition) should be very informative; parents are encouraged to come.
Audit Committee Report

Tedd distributed and discussed the Committee’s Charter and Peer Review Report. Leah next reviewed the Audit Committee’s duties and, in performing their duties, noted that the Committee found the Club’s financials to be in good order, noting however, there are some processes that could be improved.  She reported that the Committee supports the Club’s accounting practices, noting there is appropriate transparency.  Leah informed the sponsors that Tracy had reviewed the Club’s insurance and the appropriate levels are in place.  Leah then reported that the Committee had recommended an the adoption of an investment policy.  Judy informed the sponsors that the Board discussed and did not accept the proposed policy..   Discussion ensued.
Allison Springer Clinic

Judy informed the sponsors that she had scheduled a clinic with Allison Springer, at no cost to the Club’s riders, on June 13-14. Judy noted that she planned to schedule an additional assistant trainer to help with the younger riders, if necessary due to high turnout.  Extended discussion ensued regarding whether the Club would be willing to extend the Clinic so that Allison could teach all interested participants, rather than utilizing an assistant trainer for such purposes.  Regina motioned and Dawn seconded to offer the Clinic to all riders and increase the already approved budget by up to an additional $4,000, noting that the current budget was $3,000 and additional days and funds would be needed to accommodate this request. The sponsors unanimously did not approve the motion. Mike then motioned for all riders participating in the Clinic to have equal time with Allison and the assistant trainer, while charging a $50 fee to all participants. After discussion, there was no second for this motion.  Judy then agreed to survey the club’s members to determine the likely number of participants and how many days Allison, without an assistant, would need to accommodate the interested participants. 
Loan XC Jumps to Wayne DuPage Pony Club

Judy informed the sponsors that Wayne DuPage Hunt Pony Club (“WDHPC”) would be hosting D rally this summer and as a result had asked permission to borrow some of the Club’s cross country jumps for the event.  Stu had offered to assist with transporting the jumps for such purposes.  Fred suggested that WDHPC sign an indemnification agreement covering the value of the jumps.  The sponsors agreed to loan the jumps to WDHPC.
2013 Volunteer for Mini and Horse Trials

Judy asked for volunteers for Mini Event and Horse Trials, noting that if members do not request a specific position, one will be assigned to them.

Calendar

Judy reviewed dates for the following activities: Intent to attend Championships due April 1; Applications for Upper Level Testing due April 1; and the next Club Rating is May 26.   

Website

Judy noted there are two websites: the Yahoo group site and the Weebly site, noting the Club will switch completely to the Weebly site in the near future. 
New Business 
Regina expressed an interest to schedule a guest speaker to discuss head injuries.  
Meeting Adjourned at 9:40 p.m. 
Motion to adjourn made by Judy, seconded by Lisa.
Documents distributed:

· Draft December Sponsor Minutes
· Treasurer’s Report: Profit & Loss, Balance Sheet
· Ratings Report

· Peer Review Committee Report
· Audit Committee Charter
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